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September  2003 

 

Regular Business Meeting:  2nd Thursday  
Business/Social Meeting: 4th  Thursday  
Fourth Degree Meeting: 3rd Thursday 
   Location:  Hopi Room 
   Time:  7:30 PM 
Chapter Meeting (delegates) 2nd Monday 
   Location Regina Cleri Council 
   Time: 7:30 PM 

 
COUNCIL OFFICERS 2003-2004 

Chaplain: Fr. Jerry Miriani 885-3573 
Grand Knight: Joe Keaney 298-8088 
Dep. Grand Knight: Pete Karculias 722-7093 
Chancellor: Joe Gulotta 296-7086 
Recorder: Nick Romano 749-5786 
Treasurer: Joe Mrazik 885-0820 
Fin. Secretary: Dick Goddard 298-8267 
Advocate: Peter Anelli 759-9601 
Warden: Rick Madden 885-3390 
Lecturer: Len Rother 296-5947 
Inside Guard: Bill Hollick 885-6122 
Outside Guard: Tony Cale 881-7151 
Trustee (3 year): Ron Blanchard 296-4331 
Trustee (2 year): Ed Marsh 751-0838 
Trustee (1 year): Bob Palomino 885-1106 
 

DIRECTORS/PROGRAM CHAIRS 
Membership: Mike Fulca 733-0159 
Newsletter/PR: Pete Karculias 722-7093 
Photos/Scrapbook: Tom Eagan 751-2560 
Public Relations: Pete Karculias 722-7093 
Vocations: Dennis Ranke 885-8145 
Program Director: Pete Karculias 722-7093 
Church Activity: Len Rother 296-5947 
Community Activity: Rene Romero 615-8562  
Council Activity: Tom Anton 790-1836 
Family Activity: Dennis Crosby 722-7457 
Youth Activity: open 
District Deputy: Art Dugan 760-2707 
Field Agent: Art Cordova 743-8271 
Chapter President: Richard Tracey 297-1248 

Calendar of Events 
SEP 2003 

1 Labor Day 
4 Degree Team practice – 7:15 Hopi Room 
7 Pancake Breakfast – Arizona room. Carl 

Seymour 722-1569. seymouraz@msn.com  
11 Officers Meeting 6:30 Hopi Room 

Business Meeting 7:30 Hopi Room 
18 4th Degree Meeting 7:30 Hopi Room 
20 2nd & 3rd Degree – Sierra Vista, Co. 4584 
25 Business Meeting/Social 7:30 Hopi Room 
27 Golf Tournament – 49ers. Ed McGillivray 

296-1247 edmcgill@juno.com 
Oct 2003 

2 Officers Meeting 6:30 Hopi Room 
Business Meeting 7:30 Hopi Room 
CHANGE! 

5 Pancake Breakfast – Arizona room. Carl 
Seymour 722-1569. seymouraz@msn.com 

5 Blood Drive, Arizona Room, Jerry Hennelly, 
733-0995, ezmh@flash.net  

9-10 Overnight Apache Gold Trip, Joe Gulotta 
296-7086, tucsonjoe@cox.net  

12 Columbus Day 
18 Council Picnic, Bob Palomino, 885-1106 
23 Business Meeting/Social 7:30 Hopi Room 
26 Rosary Sunday - Phoenix 
26 Corporate Communion & Breakfast, Dennis 

Ranke, 885-8145 
26 World Youth Day 

30-31 Relic of the Tilma in Tucson area 
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PRAYER INTENTIONS 

Amend, John 
Anelli, Peter 
Aultman, Angela 
Beeson, Kim 
Brockman, Joann 
Cisek, Joe 
Davis, Sandra 
Donnelly, Carmen 
Donnelly, Frank 
Gutirez, Cynthia 
Hillenbrand, Jerry 
Hinderer, Lori 
Hollick, Bill 
Hollick, George 
Howell, Ted 
Jokerst, Carl 
Klaum, Terry 
Madden, Cathy 
McGillivray, Mary 
McIntee, John 
Miriani, Rev. Jerry 
Najera, Veronica 
Palomino, Bob 
Palomino, Patsy 
Perret, Gerry 
Romano, Joan 
Seymour, Carl 
Somerville, Fr. Walt 
 

A prayer for healing 
Dear God, we place our worries in Your 
hands.  We place our sick in Your care and 
humbly ask that You restore Your Servants 
to health again.  Above all, grant us the 
grace to acknowledge Your holy will and 
know that whatsoever You do, You do for 
the love of us.  Amen. 
 

SEPTEMBER BI RTHDAYS 
Congratulations to these brothers who 
celebrate birthdays this month.  
 
New! If your name is listed here, come to 
the pancake breakfast on September 7 and 

receive one complimentary breakfast in 
honor of your birthday! 

Name Date 
Anelli, Peter 23 
Doubrava, Thomas C. 19 
Frederick, Thomas J. 23 
Gustilo Jr., Augi 7 
Hill, Victor 17 
Kaminiski, Mathew A. 26 
Mainardi, Joseph 20 
Pieper, Steve 12 
Vassallo, Mario 26 
 

GRAND KNI GHT’S CORNER 
As many of you are aware, during the 
month of August we celebrated both the 
birth and the death of our founder – Fr. 
Michael J. McGivney. In a recent article 
from our Columbia Magazine, Reverend 
O’Donnell, who is pursuing the elevation of 
Fr McGivney to Sainthood, describes the 
growth of the Fr McGivney Guild. We have 
now exceeded 70,000 members, and are 
still growing. Each day the guild receives 
letters describing favors, or what could be 
considered miracles, that have been 
received through his intercession.  
Fr. McGivney’s cause for canonization 
continues to move forward. As Rev. 
O’Donnell has stated every Catholic can be 
assured that the process is painstaking and 
uncompromising, but is on track, and he is 
confident in Fr McGivney becoming a saint.  
If you have not enrolled in the Guild you 
may do so on line (www.kofc.org) or by 
completing the enrollment card at the back 
of the Columbia Magazine.  
Let us continue to pray for peace 
throughout the world, an end to terror, and 
the elevation of our founder to sainthood. 
Fraternally, 
 
Joe Keaney 
Grand Knight 
520-288-8088 
Email: mailto:jkeaney@mindspring.com 
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Make prayer your first response, not your 

last resort! 
 

CONGRATULATI ONS! 
 
Knight of the Month for July –  

Ron Blanchard 
 
Family of the Month for July –  
 Nick and Joan Romano 
 
New Members  
We welcome two new members to the 
Knights of Columbus and our Council. They 
received the honor of the First Degree on 
August 28, 2003. 
 
Mark Culbertson 
Abraham Marcor 
 
Transfers/Reapplications 
Don Kuchynka became a member of our 
council after reactivating his membership. 
 
Please welcome these brother Knights. We 
look forward to their active participation in 
our council. 
 

Meet ing Night  Change! 
Due to the Apache Gold Trip, our first 
meeting in October will be Oct 2.  Officers 
meet at 6:30 and the regular business 
meeting is at 7:30.  This is for October only.  
 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST RETURNS 
Pancake breakfasts will resume on 
Sunday September 7th.  We start 

setting up and cooking at 6 AM 
in the Arizona Room.  We 
always need help! We serve 
after the 7:15, 8:30 and 

10:00 Masses the first Sunday 
of each month. Please join in and help us 
make this, one of our most important fund 
raising activities, a great success.  For 

more information, contact Carl Seymour, 
722-1569.  seymouraz@msn.com. 
 
A new feature we are starting this year is to 
offer each Knight a free pancake breakfast 
in honor of his birthday.  So if you have a 
birthday during the month, you get a free 
pancake breakfast that month.  The 
September birthdays are listed above, so  
those brothers get a free breakfast 
September 7. 
 

9t h ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 
Our 9th annual memorial golf 

tournament is set for 
September 27 at the Forty 
Niner Country Club.  
Proceeds benefit Catholic 
schools in Tucson.  The 

tournament is open to everyone – young or 
old, men and women.  The format is four 
person team play with a shotgun start.  The 
Forty Niner Country Club will make their 
pool and facilities available to families of 
golfers during the tournament.  Cash prizes 
including a “pot of gold” for the winner, 
closest to the pin, a door prize raffle and a 
50-50 cash drawing.  Enter as an individual 
or sign up your foursome.  The donation is 
$60 per person which includes green fee, 
golf cart and eligibility for all prizes and the 
awards banquet.  If you like, you can just 
attend the banquet at the non-player rate of 
$19 per person.  For details or to sign up, 
call Ed McGillivray 296-1247 or email 
edmcgill@juno.com.  
 

APACHE GOLD TRI P REMI NDER 
The Knights of Columbus does it again.  
This time an over night trip to Apache Gold 
on October 9th & 10th.  The cost to you will 

be $9.95 (after you receive 
cash back of $10 each day).  
You pay $29.95 per person 
based on double occupancy 
and get back $20 plus the 

Fun Book valued at $10. For your cost of 
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$9.95 you get one night deluxe overnight 
accommodations at the Best Western 
Apache Gold Hotel (bring your swim suit) 
and deluxe round trip motor coach 
transportation.  For those wanting to play 
golf we have arranged a reduced rate of 
$35 for 18 holes.  Reservation for golf must 
be made by 31 August.  Green fees are 
payable at the Stronghold Golf Course.  
Make your reservations as soon as you can 
by sending $29.95 per person  payable to 
the Knights of Columbus to Joe Gulotta, 
248 N. Bull Run Drive, Tucson, AZ 85748   
Remember this price is based on 2 persons 
to a room and reservations are based on 
first come first served. 
 

KC Christmas Gaslight  Theat re Show 

 
 
Start making plans to attend the Christmas 
Gaslight Theatre show, On the Road to the 
North Pole. 
 
The Knights have reserved tickets for the 
show Friday, December 19th at 7 PM.  This 
is sure to be a sellout! Don’t wait! 
 
Ticket price for Knights and their spouse or 
significant other is $12.50 each.  
 
Contact Tony Marino now to make your 
reservations.  Phone:  296-8359 
 

San Juan Diego Relic in Arizona 
In 1531, the Blessed Virgin Mary appeared 
four times to Juan Diego on Tepayec Hill 
outside Mexico City.  She instructed him to 
build a church at the site.  The bishop was 
skeptical about the apparition until Juan 
Diego opened his tilma (cloak) and 
revealed a life-size image of  Mary which 

miraculously appeared on his tilma.  That 
image is today known as Our Lady of 
Guadalupe. 
 
The Tilma is the most venerated relic in the 
world.  Some 20 million pilgrims annually 
make a pilgrimage to the shrine in Mexico 
City to visit it.   
 
The relic coming to Arizona is a rectangular 
piece of the Tilma encased in a reliquary 
suspended by a silver chain draped over a 
17th Century Statue.  The cloth is 
surrounded by relics of other saints 
including St. Francis Xavier and St. Teresa 
of Avila.  It is the only time it will visit 
Arizona.  
 
The venues are tentative, but at this time it 
is planned to be at St. Augustine’s 
Cathedral in Tucson on Oct 30, then to 
Nogales on Oct 31 and return to St. 
Elizabeth Ann Seton in Tucson on Oct 31. 
 

New Vice Supreme Master Selected 
State Deputy Pedro Najera announced 
recently that Past State Deputy Larry 
Costanzo has been selected to be the next 
Vice Supreme Master for the John H. 
Reddin Province of the Fourth Degree 
effective 1 September 2003 for a term of 
two years.  Congratulations to Larry 
Costanzo and thanks to John Tobin, the 
outgoing Vice Supreme Master, for his 
outstanding service in the past several 
years. 
 

State Council News 
State Deputy‘s Message 
(Quoted from KOCOA Jul/Aug 2003) 
 
“I have decided to dedicate my 
administration to the recently canonized 
San Juan Diego or Saint Juan Diego, the 
first indigenous person in the Americas to 
be named a saint.  He was chosen by our 
Blessed Mother, the Virgin of Guadalupe, to 



September 2003 

 5 

be her messenger because of his saintly 
qualities.  He is one of the key persons in 
the history of the evangelization of the 
Americas and he has remained as the 
messenger of faith for five centuries. 
 
Just as San Juan Diego was chosen by 
Mary Queen of the Knights to be her 
messenger,  so are we as Knights called to 
evangelize our faith.  That is our vocation 
especially in this time of crisis for the Holy 
Catholic Church. 
 
We need to stand as a beacon of light that 
shines on all the good that the order does 
through all its many charitable activities in 
caring for the homeless and the poor, 
educating children, and caring for the sick 
and needy in Catholic hospitals. 
 
We need to tell how Catholic Social 
Services serves under-privileged families 
and individuals.  Tell of the many priests 
who are good, holy, devout and hard-
working men. 
 
Let us also tell the story of how the Knights 
of Columbus support Special Olympics and 
mentally challenged children. 
 
Tell the story of Knights supporting 
seminarians and postulants on their 
arduous journey to a religious life. 
 
Tell how the Knights preach the Gospel of 
Life versus the Gospel of Death. 
 
I ask every Knight of Columbus to continue 
standing tall, as we always have, in the 
defense of our Faith and the Church we all 
honor and love. 
 
Vivat Jesus!” 

Pedro Najera 
State Deputy 

 

AZ State Council Raffle Winners! 
1st prize: Hawaiian Cruise – Pete Klober, 
Flagstaff, AZ 
. 
2nd prize: London/Paris trip – Martin and 
Rita Boyle, AZ. 
 
3rd prize: Ireland trip: Barbara Bradley, Sun 
Lakes, AZ. 
 
4th prize: $3,000 – Scott McKenzie, 
Scottsdale, AZ. 
 
5th prize: $2,500 – Colwell, Sun Lakes, AZ. 
 
6th prize: $2,000 – Paul McClellan, Peoria, 
AZ. 
 
7th prize: $1,000 – Joan McBreen, Dewey, 
AZ. 
 

Update Your Contact Information. 
If you have moved or changed phone numbers, 
please clip the form below and mail it to the Council 
address at the top of this bulletin.  You can also use 
this form to change your preference for receiving the 
bulletin by e-mail.  Or simply email the information to 
petek01@cox.net. Thank you. 
 
Name:___________________________ 
New Address: 
Street:___________________________        
City:____________________________ 
State:_________ZIP_______________ 
Phone: ( __ __ __ )__ __ __ - __ __ __ _ 
e-mail __________________________ 
 Send Bulletin via e-mail (Y/N): __ 
            Form Preferred: MS Word ______ 
                                             PDF  _____

 


